
REGULAR MEETING OF THE KIMBERLY VILIAGE BOARD 

JUNE 3, 2019 

President Kuen called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Members present for roll call were Trustees 
Gaffney, Hammen, Hietpas, Hruzek, Trentlage and Weber. Also present were Director of 
Operations Dannhoff, Library Director Thiry, Police Chief Meister, Community Enrichment 
Director Femal, McMahon Engineer Werner, seven residents and a member of the media. 

Trustee Hammen moved, Weber seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the May 6, 13 and 
20, 2019 Village Board meetings. The motion carried by unanimous vote of the Board. 

Trustee Weber moved, Hammen seconded the motion to approve the bills and claims for the month 
of May 2019. The motion carried by unanimous vote of the Board. 

Trustee Hammen moved, Trentlage seconded the motion to approve the financial statements for 
the month of May 2019. The motion carried by unanimous vote of the Board. 

Trustee Trentlage moved, Hammen seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the various 
Boards and Commission as presented. The motion carried by unanimous vote of the Board. 

Board of Appeals 
Board of Review 
Plan Commission 
Library Board 
Water Commission 

June 18, 2018 & May 13, 2019 
May 20, 2019 
May 21, 2019 
April 16, 2019 
May 7, 2019 

Trustee Hammen moved, Trentlage seconded the motion to convene into a Public Hearing on the 
proposal for a Year Round Outdoor Alcoholic Beverage Permit for Mr. Taco located at 700 
Schelfhout Lane, Suite A. The motion carried unanimously and the Board convened into a Public 
Hearing. 

Comments were received during the Public Hearing from Mr. Tom Asman. He questioned 
whether Mr. Taco was in compliance with §308.14(F) which states that a "Class B" licensed 
premise cannot be within 300 feet of a church. The Village Community Church is located in 
the mall less than 300' away from Mr. Taco. Mr. Asman also questioned whether Mr. Taco has 
the required number of parking spaces and if they are permitted to. have amplified music. He 
also questioned whether the police department had inspected the premises. Administrator 
Block confirmed that the premise has been inspected and has the required number of spaces, but 
will verify. President Kuen indicated that Mr. Taco is not permitted to have amplified 
music and has not requested it. Administrator Block also confirmed that property owners 
within 150 feet of the proposed outdoor patio area were notified by first-class mail. A resident 
expressed concerns about young children living near a bar and being exposed to drinking and 
smoking. Mr. Tony Nackers expressed concern about indoor amplified music with the doors 
open. Mr. Taco does not have amplified music. A request for amplified music would need to 
come before the Board but there would not be a mailing to neighboring property owners if such a 
request was made. The intent of the request for an outdoor 












